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Fees and fines fact sheet
Victorian Government departments and agencies charge a range of:
· fees for services and regulatory purposes, including licensing and registering certain activities; and 
· fines for improper conduct, and to discourage unlawful behaviour.
Fees and fines are officially set and revised by legislation relevant to their application and are applied and reviewed by government departments.
From 1 July 2025, the value of a fee unit is $16.81, and the value of a penalty unit is $203.51. 
Lists of government fees and fines
To ensure openness and transparency, the Victorian Government requires every department to publish all fees and fines that are automatically indexed on their respective internet sites by 1 July each year.
The quickest way to find a list of the Government’s automatically indexed fees and fines is by visiting links from the Department of Treasury and Finance’s website: https://www.dtf.vic.gov.au/financial-management-government/indexation-fees-and-penalties
What is provided in the lists?
The lists provide an up-to-date account of:
· 	The types of fees and fines that are charged; and
· 	The amount payable for each fee and/or fine.
Although all departments have sought to make the lists as accurate and complete as possible, updates and revisions may be necessary.
Other fees and fines information
What if I cannot immediately afford to pay a fee or fine?
If you have received a fine and cannot pay the full amount by the due date, you can apply to pay by instalments. If you’re eligible, you’ll be able to combine your outstanding fines into a payment arrangement and choose to pay the outstanding amount in monthly or fortnightly instalments. For more information on paying by instalments, you can call Fines Victoria on (03) 9200 8111 or visit https://online.fines.vic.gov.au/Pay-by-instalments.
If you are experiencing financial hardship and are having difficulty paying a fine, there are options to help you manage your fine debt. To discuss your individual circumstances and available options, you can call Fines Victoria on (03) 9200 8111 or visit https://online.fines.vic.gov.au/Contact-Us.
The Victorian Government provides concessions on certain fees. These concessions differ in relation to eligibility and the rate of the discount applied.  Any questions about concessions should be raised with the government authority responsible for the fee.


What if I think a fee or charge is unfair?
If any person feels a fee or fine they have to pay is unfair, they should, in the first instance, raise their concerns with the responsible government authority.
Alternatively, individuals can take the matter to the Victorian Ombudsman, who has the power to investigate complaints about government authorities as long as the complaint:
· is not more than 12 months old; and
· could not be more appropriately decided by a court or tribunal.
You can contact Ombudsman Victoria on:
Telephone: 	(03) 9613 6222, 
Email: 	ombudvic@ombudsman.vic.gov.au
For further information
For more information please contact the Department of Treasury and Finance:
Website: 	www.dtf.vic.gov.au
Email: 	information@dtf.vic.gov.au
Telephone: 	Ph: (03) 9651 5111, 
By Mail: 	1 Treasury Place, Melbourne VIC 3002
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